
Press Note 

 

The allegations leveled against the Coir Board officials are baseless. Coir Board is having 

46 establishments across India for development and promotion of Coir Industry and officials of 

Coir Board are being transferred on administrative exigencies to achieve the desired outcomes.  

Smt. Jolly Madhu joined the Coir Board on 9th February 1996 as an LDC. She was later promoted 

to Junior Stenographer, Hindi Translator, and is currently working as a Section Officer. 

Except for the brief period from 15th November 2010 to 1st May 2012, when she worked 

as a Hindi Translator in Alleppey, she has been continuously stationed at the Coir Board Head 

Office in Ernakulam. 

Smt. Jolly Madhu was transferred to the Regional Office in Rajahmundry due to 

administrative exigencies.   Due to her medical conditions which came to notice recently, her leave 

and leave salary were sanctioned, and her transfer order was also canceled. If any issues are 

identified within the Board, appropriate corrective measures will be taken. 
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